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Mr. Chairman, Council, Ladies and Gentlemen:  

 

Last summer U.S Senator Gordon Smith of Oregon, introduced Senate Bill S.1549.  This Bill is 

to rationalize the shore-based Pacific whiting fishery by providing cooperative shares only to 

specific processors and fishermen.  Senator Smith has asked for the Council to provide his staff 

with substantive comments.  

 

One obviously needed comment in the proposed Bill, is that it allows for only 1% of the 

total non-tribal allocation of Pacific whiting to be set aside for an a non –cooperative 

shareholder component of the Pacific whiting fishery. One percent is insufficient to 

accommodate the incidentally caught Pacific whiting in other fisheries, to accommodate 

the smaller operations processing Pacific whiting, and to accommodate new entrants (on 

both the processing and fishing side). 

 

To actually accommodate the non-cooperative shareholder component of the Pacific whiting 

fishery, a set aside of between 6% and 9% of the total non-tribal allocation of Pacific whiting is 

more appropriate to meet the needs.  If you look at the crab rationalization program in Alaska, 

the American Fisheries Act Pollock Cooperatives, and the draft of the Alaska Rockfish 

rationalization, (all of which involve processors). All have some amount set aside for this sort of 

a non-cooperative shareholder feature.  They have all recognized the small operation’s needs; 

and therefore it would make sense to have it here too, to accommodate our non-cooperative 

shareholder needs of the Pacific whiting fishery.  With this change of the non-cooperative 

shareholder component, I support this Bill.   

 

Thank you! 

Barry Cohen 
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